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Dear Parents










January 26th 2018

Newsletter 2

This week has been full of scientific activity.  The children have gained great depth of knowledge from the first hand experiences provided by the Science Wizards, whose scientific links to everyday objects is inspiring. Many thanks to the parents who helped during the day – I know they greatly enjoyed the scientific basis of simple activities that can be carried out at home.  An activity sheet with links was sent out at the beginning of the week. Working alongside was a delight for parents and carers alike, and thinking scientifically in each class provided wonderful opportunities to create original ideas and to test out theories.  Great collaboration was observed in each class.  
The Curriculum Workshop evening was attended by 26% of families participating in growth mindset, maths and English activities.  Eco Day on Friday inspired the children to closely consider how to reduce, reuse and recycle more effectively, of particular importance when linked to the current national focus on reducing plastic in our world.

A questionnaire about Science Week is going home in bookbags today; your feedback is very important, and helps the staff with planning for future events.  Please could you return these to the office by Friday 9th February.  Thank you.
Year 2 trip to RHS Wisley: Wednesday 31st January
Cherry Class will be visiting the RHS Garden at Wisley to look at the butterflies in the Glasshouse and take part in a workshop which will support our topic on rainforests.  All children will need to wear their school jumper with trousers and sensible shoes/trainers or wellies if it is very wet or if there is snow on the ground.  A warm, waterproof coat is essential, and a packed lunch and water bottle is also required, in a small named backpack.  Please make sure the children are in school promptly by 8.45am. It is anticipated that the coach will leave promptly at 9.00am.
School Trips
A formative part of each class’s topic is to undertake an off-site trip during most terms.  In order to do this, we rely on parental help; however to accompany the class each volunteer is required to complete the DBS check.  If you are considering offering to help at any point in your childs(ren)’s time at Ewhurst, now is a good time to undertake the check.  Mrs Walmsley (school bursar) coordinates the process, so please ask to speak with her on a Tuesday, Thursday or Friday.
Safer Internet Day: Tuesday 6th February

Mrs Stevenson will be leading a whole school assembly on internet safety, and half term would be a good week for parents to evaluate what children are watching on TV, DVD, computer games and games on a DS or Wii.  All games and DVD’s have an age rating, it is a good opportunity to check that your child is not watching or playing games that have a rating of 12A or above.    We also recommend you visit the website www.saferinternet.org , where you can find tips, advice and resources to help your child stay safe on the interent.  Our annual Online Safety questionnaire is being sent out today – please return this to the office by Friday 9th February.  Thank you.

Parents Consultation Evenings: 27th and 28th February

Appointment lists will be available in the library from Monday 19th February.

Sponsored Readathon: Half Term

A major focus every year in the school is to encourage each child to become an enthusiastic reader for life.  All children go through the same stages but at different rates and ages, which is why reading for most children at a young age requires daily practice.  As you are aware, one of our core values is perseverance and it is vital for the children to persevere and establish a daily routine. If you choose one home learning activity to do with your child, then in my professional opinion to read daily with your child is my recommendation.  Being able to read is a life skill, and our Sponsored Readathon can help!  All children will receive additional reading books for this challenge, and they are also able to read any books from home.  The aims is for your child(ren) to read the books with an adult as independently as possible, and all children will be awarded a certificate for participation.  If your child is in Apple class then reading a book together also counts as a book read.  All funds raised will be spent on books. (Last year we raised over £800.00, which was spent on renewing reading books and topic books for the library).  Thank you in anticipation of your support – sponsorship forms will be sent out on Friday 9th February.

Weekly newsletters

Don’t forget to read these as they contain extremely useful information on home learning, and also reminders about what your child may need in the forthcoming week ie. appropriate Forest School kit, and essential homework information for Cherry class.
Forest School: Muddy Puddles waterproof trousers

The school stock (un-named) has dwindled to the point that we are unable to provide spares for children.  Please could you check that you don’t have a school pair at home.  Many thanks
Yours sincerely


Jane Dyer

Headteacher



Spring Term 2018


January


Weds 31st	Cherry class trip to RHS Wisley (Butterflies)


February


Thurs 1st		Holly Forest Schools on site


Tues 6th 		Online Safety Day


12th – 16th 	Half Term


		Sponsored Readathon


Thurs 22nd	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


Tues 27th 	Parent Consultation Evening 3.15 – 5.15pm


Weds 28th 	Parent Consultation Evening 4.00 – 7.00pm


March


Thurs 1st		Holly Forest Schools on site


		Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


Tues 6th 		David Shepherd Foundation Assembly


Thurs 8th 	Holly Forest Schools on site


Fri 9th 		Apple class Mother’s Day Assembly and Tea @ 2.15pm


Mon 12th	Holly class trip to Haslemere Museum


Weds 14th 	Apple Class trip to Amberley Museum


Thurs 15th 	Holly Forest Schools on site


		Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.15 – 3.00pm


17th – 23rd	Sport Relief Week (details tba)


Tues 27th 	Easter Pause Morning


Thurs 29th 	Easter Bonnet Parade @ 9.15am in church


		End of Term @ 1.30pm








Awards


19/1/18 – Mental Maths


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Zachary		Mia		Charlie


Headteacher’s Award


Lara		Adam		Freddie


Harlyn		Lily		Amelia


Hannah		Benedict		Oscar


26/1/18 – Working scientifically


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Megan		Iris		Joshua B


Headteacher’s Award


Freya		William		Jodie


Freddie		Grace		Isabella N


Isobel		Henry		Joshua VW			


		





				





Summer Term 2018 – Main Dates


Monday 16th April – Term starts


Saturday 19th May – Pool Safety Award training


28th May to 1st June – Half term


Wednesday 6th June – Class Photos


Saturday 16th June – Ewhurst Secret Gardens


Saturday 23rd June – Summer Fair


Friday 29th June – Inset Day (no children in school)


Friday 6th July – Healthy Breakfast/Sports Morning


July 9th to 13th – Feeling Good Week


Monday 9th July – Skipping Workshop


Wednesday 11th July – Whole School Trip to 


		          Sayers Croft


Friday 13th July – Pool Party


Saturday 14th July – Ewhurst Carnival


Friday 20th July – Leavers Service @ 9.15am


		End of Term @ 1.30pm








